Niko to be Delisted from TSX

CALGARY, ALBERTA (March 12, 2019) — As previously disclosed by Niko Resources Ltd. (“Niko” or the “Company”) in its
press release of February 11, 2019, the Company’s common shares (TSX — “NKO”) and convertible notes (TSX —
“NKO.NT”) will be delisted from the Toronto Stock Exchange (“TSX”), effective at the close of market on March 13, 2019.

The Company also announces that it has decided not to apply for a listing on another Canadian stock exchange.

The delisting from the TSX does not affect the Company's applicable Canadian reporting requirements, and does not
constitute an event of default under any of the Company's debt obligations.

For further information, please contact:
Niko Resources Ltd. (403) 262-1020, Glen Valk, VP Finance & CFO, or visit the Company's website at
www.hikoresources.com




